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Patsy Hamlin

_______________________________________________________________________________________________

Happy Thanksgiving 
Good thoughts go out to all the membership as we enter November and we soon gather with 
family and friends for good will and turkey dinner. Hopefully all will be safe in travel and even 
at home for this holiday. 
Our nominations for Vice President went very well with two members of interest in the office. 
Cliff Gustin and Cheryl Westra are running for the office the ballets have been sent out so get 
them back in as soon as possible, so we can get the winner announced at our November 
meeting. May the best nominee win.  
Our Christmas luncheon will be on the 7th of December at the golf course in Fallbrook and the 
price of the event is $25.00. Photos will be taken by no other than our own Bob McClelland. 
The 29th of November is the cutoff date for payment to attend our luncheon so if you are 
planning on going send checks to Linda Lowry.(2617 Via Del Robles, Fallbrook, Ca. 92028) or 
giving your check to Linda at our meeting. 
Jackie Ouellette informed us last meeting of Lorie Perez having a pace maker surgery and she is 
doing fine. Leona Spanier is back in attendance after spending 3 weeks in the hospital. She is 
once again enjoying the company of her friends at breakfast.  
Bob McClelland wrote his story for us and it appeared in the last Valve Chatter it was a good 
read. This month Cliff Gustin is going to be telling us all about how, when and now of his story 
looking forward to reading it. 
Congratulations Robert Payne as one of the winners in his category in the virtual car show 
shown in the V8 Times Sept/Oct issue.  His entry was his 1936 Ford Deluxe 5 window coupe.   
(Cont. on page 2) 
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ACCESSORIES FOR SEPTEMBER 
2021                                              

Here is the pricing I told you I would send.   
All prices include embroidery  and tax. Sizes S-2XL

Women's Polo     $21
Men's Polo          $24

Cap                     $10

Long sleeved denim shirt  $21
Short sleeved denim shirt  $19.75

Long sleeved tee shirt with or without pocket    $16.31
Short sleeved tee shirt with or without pocket    $13.05

Nylon jacket                      $27

A club member can also go on SanMar.com web sight and look under Port 
Authority brand.  It Is a wholesale web sight so you can not buy from them.  But, if 
you see something you wish to purchase, note the order number, color and product 
and Tim will give us the price with embroidery and tax. This is actually the best way 
to pick out the color you want.

Feel free to call me if you need help,

Janet
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(Cont. frm Page 1) 
My Presidency is coming to an end and I will be gathering all property of which belong to 
the club and returning them this month. I will be handing them over to Bob McClelland your 
incoming president making sure he is prepared for his first meeting in January. It’s been a 
long run for me but truthfully I can say I enjoyed my time as your president.  

Thank you, 
Patsy Hamlin 
President
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Linda Lowry

Board of Director’s & Business Meeting of the Members of 
The Palomar Mountain V-8’s Regional Group of the Early Ford 

V-8 Club of America, Inc. 

A California Non-Profit Public Benefit Corporation 

A regularly scheduled business meeting of the Board of Directors and Members of 
the Palomar Mountain V-8’s Regional Group of the Early Ford V-8 Club of America, 
Inc., and a California Non- Profit Public Benefit Corporation was held on October 5, 
2021 at the meeting place of the members: The Broken Yolk Cafe, 26495 Ynez 
Road, Temecula, California. 

Directors Present: Patsy Hamlin, Bob McClelland, Gregg Lowry, Linda Lowry, 
Cliff Gustin 

Members Present & Cars Driven: Roger & Bonnie Bell, Jim & Nancy Brown, Bob 
& Letrice Davis, Dan Castellini (’53 Tudor), Lyle Christensen, Cliff Gustin, Tom & 
Patsy Hamlin, Jay Harris, Ron & Marty Hopwood (’51 Victoria), Dan Krehbiel, 
Dave Louzek (’53 2-door Customline), Gregg & Linda Lowry, Bob & Sharon 
McClelland (’36 Ford), Jerry & Roxie Otteson, Ray & Jackie Ouellette, Peggy 
Petrucci, Ron & Pat Prentice (’50 Fordor), Phil Pettit, Ron Shedd, Leona Spanier, 
Ted & Dory Thompson, Cal & Cheryl Westra, 

Guests: Gwynne Auer, Levi Stout 
The meeting was called to order at 9:01 a.m. President Patsy opened the meeting and 
asked Tom Hamlin to lead us in the Pledge of Allegiance and Bob McClelland to 
lead us in Prayer. 

Officer & Committee Reports were accepted: 

President: Patsy – Welcomed everyone and introduced our guests.  

Vice President: Bob – Discussion continued regarding a possible gift to Jerry from 
our club. Since the event is a surprise, we will table the discussion until after the 
luncheon. (Cont. on Page4)
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(Cont. Frm Page 3) 

Treasurer: Gregg - reported a club balance. Next years budget will include donation options. 

Secretary: Linda - presented the September minutes. Motion to accept made by Jackie 
Ouellette and seconded by Tom Hamlin. Motion passed. She announced and congratulated 
those members who celebrated birthdays and anniversaries in October. 

Director: Cliff – Gave us an update on Janice. 
Accessories: Janet – Jay reported for Janet that members contact her for merchandise options. 
Advertising: Don – No report 
Historian: Susan – No report 

Membership & Club Badges: Dory – The Roster will be printed in 2022. If you would like a 
new photo for the Roster please see Bob McClelland. She reminded us that it is time to renew 
our Club Dues for 2022. The club currently has 66 members. 

Sunshine: Jackie – Reported on cards sent to members this past month.  

Tours: Jay – This month’s tour will be to Galway Distilleries in Temecula on October 30 . 
Costumes are encouraged. Details will be emailed. 

Newsletter & Website: Bob – Reported that we have 18 paid advertisers and thanked Don & 
Sylvia Harwick for all their work. He will be including member’s bios in each month’s Valve 
Chatter and encourage members to submit their stories. 

Old Business: 
Nominating Committee: Roxie Otteson & Linda Lowry 
Roxie reviewed the nominations that were made last month for the Board of Directors and 
opened the floor to nominations. Cliff Gustin & Cheryl Westra volunteered for Vice President. 
When more than 1 member volunteers for a board position our by-laws state that a ‘secret mail 
in ballot’ be sent to all members in good standing to determine who fills the position. 
Linda will mail ballots to members which must be returned and counted prior to November’s 
meeting. President – Bob McClelland 
Vice President – Cliff Gustin and Cheryl Westra 
Secretary – Roxie Otteson 
Treasurer – Gregg Lowry 
Director – Patsy Hamlin 
-Linda Lowry also gave an update on our Christmas luncheon on December 7  

New Business: None 
Announcements: Bob reminded us of the link to upcoming local car events that is published 
in the Valve Chatter each month. 

Program: Tom Hamlin gave a presentation on camber, caster, and toe-ion 

( Cont. on Page 5)
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November Birthdays 
1  - Tom Anderson 
2  – Carroll Dupriest 
5 – Larry French 
6 – Bob Payne 
9 – Cassandra Williams 
12 – Dan Krehbiel 
16 – Linda Wells 
16 – Jack Kay 
17 – John Dow 
22 – Dan Castellini 
23 – Nancy Brown 
25 – Deborah Brumley 
25 - Dave Graham 
27 – Ruth Zepede 
29 - Dave Huhn 
30 – Bonnie Krehbiel 
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(Cont. From Page 4) 

Ask the Experts: No discussion this month 

Tom’s Trivia Question: “How many differences were there between 1933 and 1934 Ford 
vehicles?’ Tom gave us the correct answer – 65 – and a bit of history behind it. 

Special Drawing: –Cheryl announced $135 was collected with $67 going to the club and 
$68 won by Jim Brown. Two posters were won by: Jay Harris and Dave Louzek 

Being no further business to come before the meeting and on motion duly made by Peggy 
Petrucci and seconded by Roxie Otteson, the meeting adjourned at 9:56 a.m. 

It is directed that this action be filed in the Minute Book of the Corporation. This action is 
executed pursuant to the Corporation Code of the state of California, which requires 
accurate minutes of any meeting of the Board be maintained. 

Dated: October 5, 2021 Respectfully submitted, 

Linda Lowry, Secretary Corporate Minutes 

November Anniversaries 
1 – Dan & Gloria Castellini 
7 – Jim & Linda Wells 
20 – Cal & Cheryl Westra 
25 - Dave & Lisa Graham 
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WE MEET AGAIN, COME JOIN THE GROUP WE MISS YOUR 
SMILING FACES!

GETTING TO KNOW YOU! 
CLIFF GUSTIN 
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  1954 FORD PICK-UP 352 CU. IN. C-6 TRANSMISSION 54 & 56 gas tanks, power steering, 
     power brakes & air conditioning needs restoration     $5,000.  Don Harwick (760) 941-1933   [2] 

  1936 Ford pick-up fan assembly, new. $50.                            Ron Hopwood (949) 496-5136. [2] 
  1955 thru 1960 Fordomatic transmission appears re-built $200          Dave  (858)-682-8585. [1] 
  1950 Ford fordor  1936 Ford Phaeton will send details.          Cal Westra cal@wefrogit.com  [1] 
   1951 Ford Woodie rolling chassis front disc conversion, re-built bushings, springs and lowering 

      blocks forward. $800.  OBO             Contact information not available at printing time!  [1]                                                                                                       
      WANTED  

Wanted anyone with knowledge of installing headliner and wind lace in 1939 Ford coupe,  
any tips on doing the job would be appreciated.           Sam at  (760) 445-7441               (1)

   1937 Ford 2 door standard  
fast back, Columbia, 34,000 original 
miles, original upholstery $25,000 

Dan Krehbiel  (951) 302-5922   
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1940 Deluxe Coupe for sale - 
Black exterior -  All Stock - 
Lebaron Bonney interior with 
wood grained window garnish - 
owned by same EFV8 member for 
50+ years  $30,000 
 Joe Valentino - 619 300-4280


1935 Ford 5 window deluxe 5 window 
Coupe - LaBarron Bonney Interior 

and Rumble seat - Dearborn Blue 

with Tacoma Cream Wheels and Pin 
Striping. Excellent Chrome -

completely stock $32,000

Joe Valentino 619-300-4280
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1936 Model 68 Convertible 
Sedan

All original, runs great!  consider 
reasonable offer. 

Chip Judd
(323) 744-7060

juddlynn@Gmail.com

 1936 Ford Standard 5 Window Coupe 4 time
Emeritus Winner Black with Tan LeBaron Bonney interior Trunk model with roll down 
back window Aluminum heads, Script battery, some extra parts $39,000 OBO  
Ron Shedd   858-485-8967  (CA)

For Sale, 1950 Ford Convertible Casino Cream, nice straight car with 
overdrive, leather seats and fender skirts. 6 volt  
Price $22,500 Phone Vic Terrell 760-749-8337.

1940 Ford dlx Coupe Built eng., 59A 
eng., Columbia, ready for touring, 
$34,000.   
Bud Williams    (951)  440-1451  
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JERRY WINDLE RETIRES AS 
EDITOR OF THE V-8 TIMES 

&  
Has some treasures to share!

TRAFFIC LIGHT: Actual full size traffic light with red and green lenses that flash off 
and off, Yellow. In excellent condition . Light shades are plastic. Just needs 
dusting. Plug it in and direct traffic in your man cave. Asking $90. You pickup. 
JERRY WINDLE (619) 293-8117   

1952/53 FORD: Have lots of parts for 1952/53 Fords – Hood, $50; driver’s side 
door, complete, $ 50; front bench seat, complete with folding back cushion, metal 
end pieces and hardware, need new upholstery, $100; NOS front fenders pair, 
$450; 1952/53 three-speed transmission w/OD, used, 200; Rebuilt three-speed 
transmission w/OD, $400; restored hot water heater system, complete, $400; hub 
caps, trim rings, etc. Too many parts to list. Come see what “I‘ve got. Prices 
negotiable.   JERRY WINDLE (619) 283-8117. California

V-8 MECHANICAL HONEY HOLE! Cleaning out my garage. Everything must go. 
Have three 8BA blocks with valves still installed, four cranks including a Mercury 4-
inch crank. Complete 59A engine, possibly for a truck. Several intake and exhaust 
manifolds, heads, engine stands and more! Would like to sell everything for one 
price. Make me an offer I can’t refuse!  JERRY WINDLE (619) 283-8117 California

Jerry Windle, Editor
V-8 TIMES

4935 E. Mt. View Dr.
San Diego, CA 92116

(619) 283-8117
jwwindle@cox.net

SPRING SPREADER, COMES APART TO FIT 
VARIOUS LENGTH SPRINGS!   $95.
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The Palomar Mountain V-8’s Regional Group of the 
Early Ford V-8 Club of America, Inc., Temecula, CA  
Organized November 8, 1996 Chartered January 

18, 1997 RG #148 
 Incorporated August 7, 2001 

2021 Board of Directors & Officers  
President          Patsy Hamlin 

Vice President Bob McClelland 
Treasurer        Gregg Lowry 
Secretary         Linda Lowry 
Past Pres./Dir.  Cliff Gustin 

2021 Committee Chairpersons 
ACCESSORIES  

Janet Harris 
AUDIT COMMITTEE  

Officers & Member at Large per By-laws 
ADVERTISING  Janet Harris 

 www.valvechatter.org 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR  

Robert McClelland 
Email: remac278@msn.com  

DEADLINE: 20th of Each Month 
*SPECIAL DRAWINGS CHAIR  

SUNSHINE CHAIR  
Jackie Ouellette 
TOUR LEADERS  

Volunteers on Monthly Basis 
WEBSITE CHAIR: OPEN/BOARD 

AdHoc committees: President is Ex-Officio member 
on all committees  

MEMBERSHIP  
Contact Dory Thompson (619) 889-3242 On-line: 

www.valvechatter.org 
Initiation Fee: $15.00 (includes two Regional Group 
Name Tags to wear to meetings & events.) Annual 
dues: $25 per year (Jan. thru December 31) Nat’l 
Membership also required Nat’l Dues: $35/yr + $3 

spouse Or optional $10/yr no magazine 
Www.efv8.org 
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CLUB MEMBERS DO GOOD IN V-8 
TIMES VIRTUAL CAR SHOW

AND THE WINNER IS
JIM BROWN
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We’re STILL looking for your stories.  What travel’s have you 
done, what restorations have you done on your car?  We would 
love to feature your story in the Valve Chatter!  You can also send 
sale or wanted ads for future Valve Chatters!  Notify me if your 
item has sold.

Please send to: Bob McClelland remac278@msn.com
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OF DIRECTOR MEETINGS 
First Tuesday Monthly 

(January thru November) Breakfast @ 8:00 am Meeting @ 9:00 a.m.
  Broken Yolk Cafe 26495 Ynez Rd. Temecula, Ca. 92591 

UPCOMING MEETINGS:
November 2nd

December 7th Luncheon 11:30 - 3:00

Palomar Mountain V-8’s
VALVE CHATTER newsletter
The Palomar Mountain V-8’s Regional Group
of the Early Ford V-8 Club of America, Inc
A non-profit public benefit charitable California 
Corporation Regional Group No.148 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!   OCTOBER ,2021
CHECK OUT 

http://www.socalcarculture.com/events.html

 5-6 Temecula - Temecula Rod Run - Old Town Temecula 
Nov 7th March Air Base - Veteran's Day Classic Car Show - 23640 N St. 

Bldg. #758 - 9AM - 2PM 
Nov13th San Diego -Food & Toy Drive & Car Show 6767 51st St. 

-10AM - 2PM 
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MONTHLY CLUB 
BUSINESS & BOARD  
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